
 

 

File No. 3009.10 
 
 December 23, 2021 
 
Rebecca Wroblewski 
Environmental Specialist  
Boeing Canada Winnipeg  
99 Murray Park Road,  
Winnipeg MB R3J 3M6 
rebecca.wroblewski@boeing.com   
 
Dear Rebecca Wroblewski: 
 
Re: Environment Act Licence No. 1301 RR - Notice of Alteration Request 
 

Thank you for your notice of alteration submission, dated September 30, 2021, in 
accordance with Section 14 of The Environment Act, for an alteration to Environment 
Act Licence No. 1301 RR (the licence), issued for the operation of a Boeing Canada 
facility located at 99 Murray Road within the City of Winnipeg.  

 
The intent of the alteration is to relocate some operations to this facility from the 

Boeing Canada facility located at 1345 Redwood Avenue, operating under Environment 
Act Licence No. 2846 R. It is understood that the facility located at Redwood Avenue 
will be decommissioned. The following alteration will take place at the Murray Park 
facility: 

1. Rearrange the Murray Park facility to accommodate the relocation. 
2. Decommission the 747-product line.  
3. Relocate assembly of 787 Engine Pylon Aft Fairing and 767 Engine Strut Aft 

Fairing from the Redwood Avenue facility. 
4. Relocate tooling, painting, edge seal/sand and fill, and shipping and receiving 

inventory operations to the Murray Road facility that used to be done at the 
Redwood Avenue facility. 

 
Upon review of the notice of alteration, I am satisfied that the potential changes 

in the environmental effects resulting from the proposed alteration would be 
insignificant. Therefore, I approve the implementation of the September 30, 2021 notice 
of alteration in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act. If the submitted 
updated floor plan changes during implementation, you are required to submit a revised 
floor plan. All clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 1301 RR remain in effect.  
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Should you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Nada 
Suresh, Acting Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch, at Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca or 204-945-8412. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 
 Original signed by 
 Siobhan Burland Ross 
  _______________________  
 for Laura Pyles  
 Acting Director  
 
 
c. Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh - Environmental Compliance and 

Enforcement 
Siobhan Burland Ross, Eshetu Beshada, - Environmental Approvals 
Public Registry 
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